

Ventura Rotary Club

Ventura, California

"The Poinsettie City"





VENTURA COUNTY FREE LIBRARY. VENTURA, CALIFORNIA

Official Weekly Bulletin

December 28,1938

PAST PRESIDENTS MEETING

Today we honor those who have served their time as president of this Club in the past and who are individually and collectively responsible for the Ventura Rotary Club carrying on down through the years.

Some of them are not with us any more. To those who are not we say "Hats off to you, for your part in developing Rotary", and to those who are still with us, we say, "Glad to have you with us and still doing your part for Rotary."

Here's the record---Hyde Chaffee 119-120 Roy Pinkerton Louis Drapeau -'21 John Lagomarsino
Louis Drapeau -'22 Fred Merker
Pick Homer -'23 Fred Mercer
Chas Petit -'24 Lawrence Diedrich
Bert Johnson -'25 E. L. Van Dellen
Nick Hearne, Jr. -'26 A. F. Spring
Henry Chase -'27 Ken Murphy
W. V. Scott -'28 Roy Weatherly
David Reacc -131 -132 - 133 -134 -135 -136 -138

May Ventura Rotary Club have many more past Presidents.

The District Governor

-129

David Reese

Our District Governor will visit this club on March 1st for his official visit. This Day the District Governor expects a report on the activities of the club and the functions of the committees.

It is hoped that each committee chairman will concentrate on his particular duties during the next two months so that a complete report can be made on the activities of the club.

This report should include all the activities of the past and the intended activities of the future, of course as pertaining to this present year.

On March 1st we also nominate officers for the coming year. That is six directors will be nominated out of which group three will be elected at the annual meeting on the first Wednesday in April

Attendance

The attendance report just received from the District Governor shows us that Fillmore, Santa Paula, and Oxnard are in the first ten this time and here we find Ventura the last one of the second ten.

That is a condition that can be bettered and and with the cooperation of each member it wouldn't take much to boost our attendance from 89.58% up into the 90's.

May we start off the new year with a better attendance record.

Board of Directors

The Board of Directors meeting usually held on the first Monday of the month will be postponed until January 9th and will be held as usual at the Hotel Ventura unless otherwise notified.